

- 6 JUN 2018

Greg Presland fyi-request-7978-c077ca04@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Greg

I am writing to acknowledge receipt of your official information request dated 1 June 2018 for the following:

'copies of all briefings or information provided to the Minister of Housing (English) and the Minister of Social Housing (Bennett) between April and November 2016 concerning Housing Corp policies relating to methamphetamine contamination of Housing Corp units'.

Housing New Zealand will endeavour to respond to your request as soon as possible and in any event no later than 2 July 2018, being 20 working days after the day your request was received. If Housing New Zealand is unable to respond to your request by then, it will notify you of an extension of that timeframe.

Your request is being handled by the Government Relations team. If you have any queries, please feel free to contact them at hnzc.correspondence@hnzc.co.nz. If any additional factors come to light which are relevant to your request, please do not hesitate to contact us so that these can be taken into account.

Yours sincerely

Gabby Boag

Senior Advisor, Government Relations